
The letter and the Court

Suella Braverman has made clear that she thought she had the agreement of the
Prime Minister to legislate over small boats in such a way that the UK Courts
would have to follow the wishes of Parliament rather than applying overseas
rules and laws. She also claims his agreement to legislating to change the
Northern Ireland Protocol and to remove unwanted EU inherited laws.She
resigned because these promises were not kept. Downing Street has not
contradicted these statements.

The government lost in court yesterday. They had refused to include the
notwithstanding amendment some of us proposed and the outgoing Home Secretary
says she wanted which we think would have offered better protection for the
small boats policy.

The Prime Minister  promised legislation to deal with the Supreme Court
issues over Rwanda . This legislation needs improving and widening if it is
to work. He must clarify Parliament’s aim to stop the small boats and to send
illegal migrants elsewhere in a law which overrides any international
agreement which could act as the people traffickers friend.Simply embedding a
new Rwanda Treaty in law leaves the government policy subject to further
legal upsets based on international treaties, the ECHR  and principles.
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